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   4th May 2020 
Dear Parents and Carers

I hope that May is finding you all well and that we are all praying for more sunshine!

Our school is a quiet and strange place to be at the moment so we have all been very excited about our virtual lessons which started last week. It is such a joy to see all of our pupils on screen and interacting with us and I know that the staff have found this to be a rewarding experience. I have heard from many parents how much they have valued these sessions and so we have scheduled more virtual lessons as follows;
Mon 4th May – 9.30 Penguins,   10.00 Swifts,      10.30 Robins

Tuesday 5th May – 10.00 Toucans     10.30 Owls

Wednesday 6th May -  10.00 Puffins     10.30 Kingfishers

Thursday 7th May – 10.00 Kestrels,      10.30 Eagles

Monday 11th May – 10.00 Swifts,    10.30 Penguins,    11.00 Robins
Tuesday 12th May - 10.00 Toucans    10.30 Owls       11.00 Puffins
You will receive an invite to these ZOOM sessions at least the day before it is due to be held.

· EHCP Reviews – We are expected to conduct our EHCP reviews for all pupils ( other than year 5) by the end of May. Unfortunately we are still awaiting reviews from May 19 being returned to school by the Local Authority!! We are currently reviewing the paperwork that has been sent back to us and are beginning to review EHCP paperwork  by telephone consultation from this week onwards. Families will receive an envelope of documentation in the post and will also receive a telephone call from your class teacher to arrange a convenient time to hold the telephone review. Within the documentation will also be a school report for your child and an update on current academic levels. 
· Home Learning – we are continually reviewing and adding to activities placed upon the school website. This Friday is a Bank Holiday in honour of the anniversary of VE day celebrations. We had planned a special Focus Week of activities within school, for pupils, around the theme of World War Two. However COVID 19 has thwarted our fun!
On Thursday 7th May, at 11.00 am there will be a new file on the web site home learning page entitled World War Two. Within this file there will be sub sections; English, Maths, Science, PSHE, Creative Arts, History/Geography. We hope that you will be able to access some resources from this file to engage your child in a ‘mini’ project between the 7th and 15th May, at a level which you deem appropriate. We would be really grateful if you could photograph any items which you create with your child and send it into school so that we can make a beautiful display of children’s work, with a focus on WWII, within school. We now have a new email address; homelearning@middleton.herts.sch.uk. for you to send these photos in to.
In addition, we are asking for some contributions from families for two further projects;

1) We are putting together a Middleton School Video montage involving as many pupils and staff as possible. If you are willing to have the image of your child shared with others via the website then please do take part and send your video clip to our new e mail address; homelearning@middleton.herts.sch.uk. We would like you to produce a five second video containing an image of your child receiving a toilet roll , which is thrown to them from their right and then thrown on to somewhere else on their left. It can be anywhere – outside, on the trampoline – the swing – on the stairs; wherever you fancy! Please send the video clip to the address outlined above and we will create a whole school video. Please note that if the file size is too big to send then you can try reducing the resolution of the video or try to make it a bit shorter in length. 
2) Please send any photographs, which you are happy to share, of things you have created/ participated in with your children during lockdown to the address outlined above, for the attention of Matt F and we will create a shared piece of footage. We will also place on display in school so that staff and pupils in school can admire your efforts.
Please continue to use the website to access learning activities and videos which you feel are appropriate to use with your child. I must stress that there is no expectation for families to be delivering a home education and the needs of families will differ from one home to the next. We do not want to overwhelm families, but we also want to ensure that you have access to a range of activities and resources. If you feel that you need further guidance, then please contact the school or ask your class teacher for clarity about learning which may be personalised to the needs of your child.
You will continue to receive welfare calls from your class teacher this week and are able to share any concerns or proud moments with them. Please find attached a document entitled ‘Meaningful May’. Even if we can follow through on just a few of the suggestions, we may bring a little happiness and inner calm.

Wishing you well for the week – enjoy our Bank Holiday Friday – hopefully the sun will shine.
I shall look forward to sharing your images as they appear via homelearning@middleton.herts.sch.uk!

Take care and keep smiling
Mrs Hartley
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